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VOTE SHEET 

AUGUST 31, 1999 

RE: DOCKET NO. 981403-WS - Application for transfer of Certificate Nos. 
469-W and 358-5 in Bay County from Bayside Utilities, Inc. to Bayside 
Utility Services, Inc. 

Issue 1: Should the transfer of Certificates Nos. 469-W and 358-S from 
Bayside Utilities, Inc., to Bayside Utility Services, Inc., be approved? 
Recommendation: Yes, the transfer should be approved. The territory baing 
transferred is described in Attachment A of staff‘s August 19, 1999 
memorandum. 

APPROVED 

COMMISSIONERS ASSIGNED: Full Commission 



- 
VOTE SHEET 

DOCKET NO. 981403-WS - Application for transfer of Certificate Nos. 469-W 
and 358-S in Bay County from Bayside Utilities, Inc. to Bayside Utility 
Services, Inc. 

_. AUGUST 31, 1999 

(Continued from previous page) 

Issue 2: What is the rate base of Bayside Utilities, Inc. at the time of 
transfer? 
Recommendation: The combined rate base for the water and wastewater 
systems at the time of the transfer should be $282,274, which is the net. 
book value previously established by Order No. PSC-98-1269-FOF-SU. 

Issue 3 :  Should a negative acquis In adjustment be approves 
Recommendation: No. The $92,274 negative acquisition adjustment should 
not be included in the calculation of rate base for transfer purposes. -- 

APPROVED w- 
Issue 4: Should the rates and charges approved for Bayside Utilities, 
Inc., be continued? 
Recornmendation: Yes, the rates and charges approved by the Commission for 
the utility should be continued. The tariff reflecting the change in 
ownership should be effective for services rendered or connections made on 
or after the stamped approval date on the tariff sheets. 

APPROVED 
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Issue 5: Should this docket be closed? 
Recommendation: Yes. If no timely protest is received to the proposed 
agency action issues, upon the expiration of the protest period, the order 
should become final and effective upon the issuance of a consummating order 
and the docket should be closed. 


